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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Motorcycle-Pickup Truck Accident in Town of Windsor Leaves Two Hospitalized 

 
(TOWN OF WINDSOR) Two people are hospitalized with serious injuries after a motorcycle-
pickup truck accident on Atwell Hill Road in the Town of Windsor.   
 
Investigation from the Broome County Sheriff’s Office showed that on Thursday, August 31, 
2023 at approximately 7:00pm, Windsor resident Cody Beavers, age 26, was operating his 
motorcycle at a high rate of speed on Atwell Hill Road and failed to keep right as he traveled 
around a curve. He subsequently struck a pickup truck traveling in the opposite direction. Both 
Beavers and his passenger, Megan Monteforte, age 23 of Hallstead, PA, were ejected from the 
motorcycle. Both motorcycle driver and passenger were wearing helmets but sustained serious 
injuries. Both were flown to UHS Wilson Medical Hospital via Life Net.  
 
Beavers was found to have been driving an unregistered and uninsured motorcycle without a 
license and was issued multiple Uniform Traffic Tickets.  
 
Windsor Fire Department, West Windsor Fire Department, Eastern Broome EMS, Barnes-
Kasson Hospital EMS, Superior Ambulance and Broome Ambulance also responded to the 
accident. 
 

### 
 

 

mailto:emmanuel.priest@broomecountyny.gov

